
AGENDA 
 
 
TITLE: Golden Bay Community Board 
DATE: 14th October 2008  
TIME: 9.00 am 
VENUE: Golden Bay Service Centre Meeting Room, 78 Commercial 

Street, Takaka 
 

MEMBERS: J Bell (Chairperson), C McLellan (Deputy Chair), and Board 
members L Gamby and K Brookes 

 TIME  PAGE 
 

1. 9.00 am OPENING, APOLOGIES, WELCOME 
 

 

2. 9.05 am PUBLIC FORUM 
 

 

3. 9.50 am CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 
 

 

  3.1 Minutes of the meeting of the GB 
Community Board held on  9th September 
2008  
 

 

 10.30am Morning tea   
 

 

 12.30pm Luncheon adjournment 
 

 

4.  REPORTS 

 
 

 4.1 Chairperson‟s Report 
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  4.1.1 Alternative fuels in Golden Bay (See 
Chairperson‟s Report Page 2) 
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 
 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board 
supports the initiative to retain used cooking oil 
in Golden Bay for refining as a fuel source 
provided suppliers agree and it can be stored 
and processed safely.” 

 

 

  4.1.2 Local Road Width for Sealing (See 
Chairperson‟s Report Page 2-3) 
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board 
enquires of roading authorities regarding 
available discretion in the width for sealing local 
roads.” 

 



 
  4.1.3 Local Road Speed Limits (See 

Chairperson‟s Report Page 3) 
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board writes 
to the TDC Engineering Manager seeking a 
more pro active response to setting appropriate 
speed limits citing other areas which are doing 
so as examples.” 

 

 

  4.1.4 School Bus Passing Speeds (See 
Chairperson‟s Report Page 3) 
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board writes 
to school bus operators suggesting that „20kmph 
when stationary‟ signs be placed on buses in 
order to raise awareness of this requirement.” 

 

 

  4.1.5 Weeds on Council Land (See Chairperson‟s 
Report Page 3-4) 
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board writes 
to both Community Services and Engineering 
Services of Tasman District Council seeking their 
support for community groups to apply for 
funding for the control of weeds on council 
reserve land.” 

 

 

  4.1.6 Tourism Access Roads (See Chairperson‟s 
Report Page 4) 
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board writes 
to the main political parties seeking their policy 
position on special funding for local roads with a 
high visitor traffic component and low local 
population”. 

 

 

  4.1.7 Transfund Roading Subsidies for Local 
Roads (See Chairperson‟s Report Page 4) 
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board writes 
to the Acting Transportation managers of TDC, 

 



copied to the CEO, seeking support for applying 
to Central Government to increase funding 
support for the Western parts of Tasman District 
to equate with the 73% reportedly paid to West 
Coast local authorities.”    

 
  4.1.8 Te Kakau Stream Responses 

(See Chairperson‟s Report Page 5) 
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board advises 
Trevor James of the responses so that they can 
be taken into account for Te Kakau Stream 
Management proposals.” 
 

 

  4.1.9 Proposed Friday Bus Services Collingwood-
Takaka, Pohara-Takaka (See Chairperson‟s 
Report Page 5) 
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board takes 
no further action about organising a Friday bus 
service at this time and advises the bus operator 
and respondents of this decision.” 

 

 

5.  BUSINESS ITEMS 
 

 

 5.1 Lidar Coverage – Response from Environmental 
Information Manager  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“THAT the memorandum be received.” 
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 5.2 Swiftsure Street Stormwater – Response from 
Utilities Asset Manager  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“THAT the memorandum be received and that the 
Chairperson‟s subsequent reply be endorsed.” 
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 5.3 Abel Tasman Foreshore Reserve Bylaws – 
Department of Conservation  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“THAT the letter be received and the details in it noted.” 
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 5.4 Community Board Mileage Reimbursement – 10 



Corporate Services Manager  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“THAT the letter be received and the Chairperson‟s reply 
by end of September, as requested, endorsed.” 
 

 5.5 Reorganisation and Delegated Functions – Motueka 
Community Board  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“THAT the letter be received and the offer to meet 
accepted on a mutually agreeable date and venue.” 
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 5.5 5-Knot Speed Limit Sticker Suggestion – Maritime 
NZ  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the letter be received and Mr Lilley replied to 
expressing the Board‟s disappointment that there does 
not appear to be pro-active efforts to educate on the 5-
knot rule. 
 
Further, that the GB Community Board writes to Totally 
Boating Ltd, the principal of which has expressed 
personal local interest in the initiative asking if his 
company could consider obtaining and using the 
stickers.” 
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 5.6 End of Year Donation – GB High School  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“THAT the letter be received and the school advised of 
the Board‟s decision to contribute.” 
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 5.7 Children‟s Playground Request – Bainham Rural 
Women  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“THAT the letter be received and the senders be advised 
that the Community Board has added the request to the 
prioritising list for the 2009 – 10 Annual Plan 
consideration.” 
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 5.8 LTCCP Public Consultation Meetings – Strategic 
Development Manager  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 
“THAT the letter be received and the Community Board 
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advises it will be pleased to assist with the holding of the 
public meetings on 8th April 2009.” 
 

 5.9 Takaka Museum – East Takaka Chaurch and 
Cemetery Trust  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“THAT the letter be received and forwarded to 
Community Services for their information and action.” 
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 5.10 High Fence on Corner of Rototai Road – 
Environment & Planning Manager  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“THAT the memorandum be received and Mr Bush-King 
advised that although Rototai Road has been designated 
a „collector road‟ the presence of the subdivision has 
altered the land use in the vicinity of Arapeta Place and it 
is suggested that the designation be reviewed.” 
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 5.11 Te Waikoropupu Springs Management Plan 
Submissions – Department of Conservation  
 
Chairperson‟s suggested recommendation: 

 
“THAT the letter be received and the setting of a hearing 
date awaited.” 
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